
May 1, 2024

Luly Massaro, Clerk
Public Utilities Commission
78 Jefferson Boulevard
Warwick, RI 02888

Re: Docket No. 4994
In Re Providence Water Supply Board Multi-Year Rate Filing

Dear Luly:

As you know, our office represents Providence Water Supply Board (“Providence Water”). 
Enclosed for filing please find an original and nine (9) copies of Providence Water’s Motion to 
End the Multi-Year Rate Plan authorized in PUC Report and Order No. 23928. 

If you need any further information, please do not hesitate to contact me. 

Very truly yours,

Leah J. Donaldson
Cc:  Service List 
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STATE OF RHODE ISLAND 
PUBLIC UTILITIES COMMISSION 

IN RE: PROVIDENCE WATER SUPPLY BOARD 
MULTI-YEAR RATE FILING

:
:
:
:

DOCKET NO. 4994

PROVIDENCE WATER SUPPLY BOARD’S 
MOTION TO END MULTI-YEAR RATE PLAN

Pursuant to R.I.G.L. § 39-15.1-4(d), Providence Water Supply Board (“Providence 

Water”) hereby moves to end the multi-year rate plan (“Rate Plan”) approved in the above-

captioned docket.1 Since the Public Utilities Commission (“PUC”) approved the Rate Plan, 

significant and material changes in economic and operational circumstances have occurred, 

rendering Step Three of the Rate Plan outdated and impractical. As a result, Providence Water 

seeks to end the Rate Plan. In support of its Motion, Providence Water states as follows: 

A. Providence Water’s Rate Plan anticipated three rate increases over a three-year period.

Providence Water filed an application in December 2019 seeking approval of a multi-

year increase in its rates under R.I.G.L. § 39-15.1-4. In August 2020, the PUC authorized a 

multi-year rate plan that allowed Providence Water to increase rates in three steps over a three-

year period. See PUC Order 23928. Step One of the Rate Plan was implemented in 2020. Step 

Two of the Rate Plan was implemented in 2021. Step Three was originally approved for 

implementation in 2022 but has been delayed, with PUC approval, for two years.

B. Step One and Step Two of the Rate Plan were successfully implemented in 2020 and 2021.

For Step One of the Rate Plan, the PUC authorized additional revenues of $12,200,091 

1 R.I.G.L. § 39-15.1-4(d) states: “A water supplier may petition the commission for a modification to an approved 
plan, and the commission in hearing and deciding the petition need only consider those portions or elements of the 
plan affected by the proposed modification. The commission shall approve or reasonably modify the proposed 
modification. An approved modification shall become part of the plan for purposes of subsection (c) of this section.”
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(an increase of 17.59%) for total pro forma revenues of $83,456,144. See PUC Order 23928. 

Step One was implemented by Providence Water in 2020. 

For Step Two of the Rate Plan, the PUC originally authorized additional revenues of 

$4,310,146 (an increase of 5.17%) for total pro forma revenues of $87,766,290. See PUC Order 

23928. In April 2021, prior to implementing the increase for Step Two, Providence Water 

submitted a compliance filing as required by the Rate Plan. Following discovery and an 

evidentiary hearing, the PUC ordered a reduction of the Step Two revenues by $950,966, for a 

revised total pro forma revenue of $86,815,324. See PUC Order 24871. The revised Step Two 

was then implemented by Providence Water in 2021. These rates remain in effect today.

C. Step Three of the Rate Plan was delayed in 2022 and 2023 due to changed circumstances.

For Step Three, the PUC originally authorized additional revenues of $3,437,650 (an 

increase of 3.92%) for total pro forma revenues of $91,203,939. See PUC Order 23928. 

In May 2022, due to revised consumption projections and the availability of federal 

funds, Providence Water requested to postpone Step Three of the Rate Plan for one year (until 

July 2023). The PUC granted Providence Water’s petition to delay the Step Three rate increase. 

See PUC Order 24871. 

In May 2023, Providence Water requested to postpone Step Three of the Rate Plan for 

another year (until July 2024). The PUC again granted Providence Water’s petition to postpone 

the Step Three rate increase. See PUC Order 24871. 

D. Material changes in circumstances have occurred since the Rate Plan was approved in 2020.

Termination of the current multi-step Rate Plan is appropriate. The passage of time and 

changed circumstances have significantly impacted the usefulness of the data originally used to 

formulate the rate increase authorized for Step Three. The revenue increase approved for Step 
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Three is no longer sufficient to meet Providence Water’s operational and economic needs. 

E. Providence Water is preparing to file a rate case in the fall of 2024.

Rather than implement Step Three of the current multi-year Rate Plan, Providence Water 

seeks to end the Rate Plan. Providence Water is working on a new rate filing for submission in 

the coming months. Providence Water will reassess its operational and financial data and adjust 

the proposed rates accordingly. 

WHEREFORE, Providence Water respectfully requests that the PUC grant Providence 

Water’s motion to end the multi-year Rate Plan authorized in Report and Order No. 23928. 

Respectfully submitted, 

PROVIDENCE WATER SUPPLY BOARD
By its attorneys, 

________________________
Leah J. Donaldson, Esq. #7711
Michael R. McElroy, Esq. #2627
McElroy & Donaldson
Office: 21 Dryden Lane, Providence, RI 02904
Mail: 3 Cedar Meadows Dr, Smithfield, RI 02917
leah@mcelroydonaldson.com / 401-374-0236
michael@mcelroydonaldson.com / 401-749-2612

CERTIFICATE OF SERVICE 
 

I hereby certify that on the 1st day of May, 2024, I sent a copy of the foregoing to the attached 
service list. 

________________________


